MINUTES
Legislative Post Audit Committee
March 18, 2015

Call to Order

Welcome by the Chair. Because the House was still in session, the meeting
was called to order by Vice-Chair O’Donnell at 12:07 p.m. in Room 118-N of the
Statehouse. Committee members present:

Senator Michael O’Donnell, Vice-Chair
Senator Anthony Hensley

Senator Laura Kelly

Senator Jeff Longbine

Senator Julia Lynn

Consideration of Audit Topics

First-time audit requests. Justin Stowe, Deputy Post Auditor, reviewed for
the committee two first-time requests. The chair recognized the requestors: Senator
Carolyn McGinn spoke in support of her request, dealing with weights and measures
price verification, and Representative Gail Finney spoke in favor of her request
related to seized and forfeited assets. Both requestors provided written testimony or
exhibits related to their requests.

Due to the lack of a quorum, action on the audit requests was deferred until
the April meeting of the committee.

Presentation of Staff Audits

K-12 Education: Efficiency Audit of the Prairie Hills School District. This
audit was presented by Dan Bryan, Principal Auditor.

Todd Evans, Superintendent, Prairie Hills School District, and Ed Reznicek,
Board President, were present to answer questions.

Due to lack of a quorum, no action was taken to accept the audit. However,
under committee rules the report became a public document. All legislators will
receive the audit highlights document and full copies of the audit will be distributed
to the chairs, vice-chairs, and ranking minority members of the following committees:




House Committees
e Education
* Education Budget

Senate Committees
* Education
Wrap-Up
Additional business. There was no additional business
Date of the next meeting. Justin Stowe said that the next meeting, currently
scheduled for April 23, may now move because the date for the start of the veto
session has changed. He said staff will work with the chair to set a new date, likely

the following week.

Adjournment. The meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.
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All handouts and other documents referred to in these minutes are on file with Legislative Post Audit.
Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim
and have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or
corrections.




